
Union Township Board of Supervisors 
Minutes/ Regular Meeting 

January 3, 2017 
 

The regular monthly meeting of the Union Township Board of Supervisors was held on January 3, 2017 
at 7:30PM.  The Reorganization meeting preceded the regular meeting at 7:00 PM.  All Supervisors were 
present.  Attendance sheet is also attached. 
 
Meeting was called to order at 7:30 PM followed by the pledge to the flag.   
 
Minutes of the previous meeting were called for and approved as read. 
 
Public Comment:   A resident LASD student attended the meeting to observe as part of a school project. 
 
Carolyn Conner, Chairperson of the Union County Republican Committee attended the meeting to 
observe.  Billy Allred serves as Secretary of the committee. 
 
Will Sanders attended the meeting to present the Board with the Court Order regarding Lewisburg & 
Buffalo Creek Railroad Corp. vs. Daryl and Amanda Yount.  Discussion was held on the ruling.  The Court 
Order is on file in the Township office.  
 
Additional discussion was then held on the Land Development Plan of Mr. Yount’s property.  The 
Planning Commission will be asked to send a letter to Mr. Yount stressing that all work and fill on the 
property must cease until the current plan is approved. 
 
Greg Wagner and Rick Wetzel attended the meeting representing the Fire Company.  Mr. Wagner gave 
the Board a 2016 year end financial report.  The Fire Company is looking into hosting a wine tasting 
event at the carnival grounds in place of the carnival and asked if the Board would support the event 
which would require a Resolution by the Supervisors.  The Board did not oppose the idea.  The Fire 
Company will continue to look into it. 
 
The Chairman gave an update on the Trumbull response to Silo Lane maintenance.  Bob Cane promised 
to address his employees to make sure they are not using Silo as an access road.  He also stated that it is 
not in their contract to maintain it and they will not be providing snow removal. 
 
The County Commissioners announced that they will be assuming all pulling costs for 2017 for the 
recycling program. 
 
The Board discussed the safety issues at the SR 304 and Park Road stop sign as requested by Frank and 
Barb Greak.  Penn DOT gave the option of a larger 4 x 8 reflective arrow panel that would be placed 
across the road from the stop sign.  The Board agreed that they are in favor of the sign if the home 
owners are. 
 
Tom Reitz and Nelson Poe will be attending the PSATS Convention this year. 
 
Discussion was held about the UGI gas line and the responsibility of repairing Seven Kitchens Road when 
the project is complete.  Tom Reitz expressed his concern that Aecom will leave the area and not follow  
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through with their agreement to make the necessary repairs to the road.  The Chairman will follow up 
with Aecom once all the pipeline work is complete. 
 
Checks 3387-3407 were presented for payment with January bills totaling $22,558.74.  A motion was 
made by Tom Reitz, seconded by Billy Allred and carried to approve checks as presented.  
 
Meeting adjourned at 9:30 PM. 
 
 
       Respectfully Submitted, 
       Wendy Yoder 
       Secretary 
 
 
 
General Fund  $84,007.67 
State Fund  $162.69 
Equipment Fund $65,343.70 
Total   $149,514.06 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


